
October	10,		2018	
Valley	Fliers	October	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:32	
Present:		Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Scott,	Botezatu,	Vader	plus	10	members.	

Approval	of	August	and	September	Meeting	Minutes			
Alan	moved	to	approve	August	as	written.		Randy	seconded.			The	motion	carried	unanimously.		Alan	moved	for	
approval	of	September	as	corrected.		John	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		23	minimum	Plying	fees	last	month.		Our	overall	usage	is	up	from	the	last	couple	of	years,	
but	is	down	from	the	club’s	peak.		Alan	has	been	scrutinizing	usage	to	see	if	the	additional	members	in	the	club	
have	been	negatively	impacting	availability.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	have	fuel	prices	been	having	a	negative	im-
pact	on	the	club’s	Pinances?		Answer:	we	are	OK.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	should	members	purchase	renters	in-
surance?		Answer:	renter	insurance	may	not	cover	our	members	as	they	are	partial	owners.		Commenter	from	the	
Ploor	noted	that	members	should	make	their	own	decisions	about	their	own	insurance	coverage.		It	was	a	low	
maintenance	month.		We	ended	up	about	$6000	to	the	good	on	the	month,	very	good	Pinancial	performance.		Ne-
glecting	depreciation,	we	are	more	than	$50000	to	the	good	on	the	year.		Alan	says	we	are	on	a	good	trajectory	
Pinancially,	and	that	is	why	he	says	we’ve	been	able	to	absorb	the	higher	cost	of	fuel.		Alan	also	notes	that	all	four	
airplanes	will	get	annuals	over	the	next	few	months.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	have	the	extra	authorized	member	
slots	been	Pilled?		Answer:	yes	they	all	have.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	so	even	with	the	increased	number	of	
members	we	are	Plying	less	than	we	were	a	few	years	ago?		Answer:	yes.		Question:	what	is	the	“asset	acquisition	
in	progress”	listed	on	the	report	as	$12000?		Answer:		It	is	money	for	the	ADS-B	in	progress.		Question	from	the	
Ploor:	If	we	have	less	Plying	in	winter,	will	the	dues	cover	the	Pixed	costs?		Answer:	yes,	plus	a	little	bit	more.		
Comment	from	the	Ploor:	more	reserves	are	better	than	less.		Answer:	yes,	but	there	are	limits.		If	we	accumulate	
too	much	as	a	nonproPit,	it	would	likely	start	to	raise	eyebrows.		The	accounts	payable	is	a	little	off	because	we	
pay	the	insurance	ahead,	but	has	been	being	accounted	for	as	if	it	was	in	arrears.		Alan	says	we	will	likely	recover	
about	2	months	worth	of	insurance	to	correct	the	difference	between	what	was	expected	and	the	costs	we	in-
curred.		Alan	asked	Florin	whether	he	has	a	list	of	catch-up	maintenance	things	we	can	do	now	that	we	have	a	
little	Pinancial	breathing	room.		Florin	says	yes	he	has	a	prioritized	list,	but	we	also	need	to	manage	the	time	the	
planes	are	out	of	service.		Alan	notes	we	can	start	catching	up	on	some	of	the	deferred	maintenance	items	(within	
limits).			

Maintenance	OfPicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handout.				
9MA	is	now	at	Olympia	Avionics	for	ADS-B.		They	may	be	ready	to	do	the	next	plane	by	the	end	of	this	week.		Tom	
Patrick	noted	that	9MA’s	intercom	has	a	static	issue	on	the	intercom.		It	takes	a	while	for	it	to	warm	up	and	start	
to	cause	static.		Florin	asks	if	the	issue	is	squelch	related.		Tom	says	no.		Commenter	from	the	Ploor	notes	that	it	
doesn’t	seem	to	happen	with	high-end	headsets.		Tom	says	with	multiple	headsets	the	problem	got	worse.		Tom	
wonders	if	it	needs	a	new	intercom,	and	wonders	if	they	could	test	it	while	the	plane	was	at	the	avionics	shop.		
Randy	notes	the	Olympia	Avionics	folks	want	to	talk	with	Florin	about	a	minor	connector	issue	with	the	plane.		
Florin	will	call	about	the	connector	and	the	intercom	issue.		9MA	will	go	into	annual	inspection	at	the	end	of	this	
month.		The	vacuum	pump	has	a	lot	of	hours	on	it.		Previously	we’ve	inspected	it	and	it	looked	good,	but	Florin	is	
looking	for	guidance	on	whether	it	should	be	replaced	during	the	annual?		Jon	says	as	long	as	the	vanes	look	
good,	the	pump	does	not	need	to	be	replaced.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	9MA	has	a	lot	of	hours	on	the	engine,	
should	we	do	a	major	overhaul	this	winter?		Answer:	Florin	believes	given	the	inspection	regime	and	engine	
health,	we	don’t	need	to	overhaul	it.		The	same	commenter	says	he	had	to	put	two	quarts	into	the	engine	in	four	
hours	of	Plying.		Jon	says	a	recent	member	Plight	to	Canada	only	required	a	quart	every	6-7	hours.		Question:	is	a	
quart	every	6-7	hours	ok?		Jon	says	legally,	you	can	Ply	until	a	quart	an	hour.		Several	members	noted	they	do	not	
want	to	Ply	the	plane	with	an	engine	burning	that	much.		Comment	from	the	Ploor:	we	used	to	take	engines	to	
2000	hours	and	put	in	zero-time	engines,	it	appears	we	are	moving	away	from	that.		Jon	and	Alan	note	we	could	



change	the	engine	out	now,	we	have	the	money.		Alan	notes	Texas	Skyways	have	multiple	engine	options	and	offer	
a	2500	hour	TBO.		Florin	asks	if	we	could	do	that	over	the	winter?		Alan	says	Pinancially	we	could.		Scott	G.	sug-
gests	we	might	wait	until	after	the	annuals.		Alan	agrees.		Several	commenters	note	that	doing	major	engine	work	
over	the	winter	would	be	advantageous.		Florin	asked	what	kind	of	money	it	might	cost?		$30000	for	an	upgrade	
to	250	hp,	$40000	for	an	upgrade	to	300	hp.		Several	commenters	note	we	don’t	necessarily	need	300	hp	and	the	
hourly	rate	would	need	to	rise	in	order	to	cover	higher	fuel	burn.		250	hp	seems	reasonable.		Question	from	the	
Ploor:	would	we	need	members	to	recertify	on	the	plane	with	the	higher	hp?		Answer:	we	should	consider	it.		
Florin	suggests	we	should	look	at	it	again	after	the	annuals.		The	question	of	rebuilding	the	engine	came	up.		Jon	
says	only	the	factory	can	do	a	zero-time	engine.		Tom,	Alan,	and	others	say	we	have	purchased	zero-time	rebuilt	
engines	from	other	sources.		Jon	notes	engine	rebuilding	will	take	more	time.		john	says	we	should	table	this	until	
after	the	annuals	unless	we	have	to	start	pulling	cylinders	off.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	if	we	don’t	do	it	over	this	
winter,	when	would	be	the	next	opportunity?		Answer:	we	would	have	to	wait	until	the	next	winter.		John	says	we	
need	to	move	on.		Florin	says	we	need	to	replace	the	carpet	which	is	Pilthy.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	can	we	just	
clean	it?		Answer:	we	tried,	but	it	is	still	bad.		Comment	from	the	Ploor:	88L	and	117	are	starting	to	show	wear	as	
well.		The	seats	are	in	good	condition,	but	there	are	lots	of	instances	of	interior	wear.		We	may	want	to	consider	
repairing	or	replacing	some	interior	pieces.	
63S	has	a	vacuum	pump	past	recommended,	they’ll	look	at	that	during	the	next	oil	change.	
117	had	a	Plat	nose	tire,	but	it	had	a	tiny	pinhole	in	the	side	of	the	tube.		John	asked	if	the	plane	got	a	full	inspec-
tion	when	the	tire	was	found	Plat?		Florin	said	because	the	tube	showed	only	very	minor	damage,	that	wasn’t	
done.		
88L	The	passenger	side	seat	buckle	is	in	bad	shape.		Perhaps	someone	closed	the	door	on	it.		The	damaged	seat	
belt	should	be	replaced	at	the	next	annual	or	even	before	then.		88L	also	had	a	vacuum	pump	over	time.		Florin	
will	have	it	inspected	at	the	next	annual.		Its	mags	are	also	over	time	and	will	be	changed	during	the	annual.	

Safety	OfPicer’s	Report	
Randy	has	been	researching	training	on	the	new	ADS-B	units.		There	will	likely	be	youtube	links,	and	we	may	
even	show	it	during	the	next	meeting.		Randy	used	an	FAA	site	to	ensure	all	the	club	instructors	have	current	cer-
tiPicates.	

Old	Business	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Insurance	Review	John	got	a	quote	from	AOPA.		The	loss	on	88L	is	killing	us	and	the	cost	difference	was	negli-
gible,	so	there	is	no	reason	to	change.		Question	from	the	Ploor:	did	the	new	policy	have	the	same	instructor	exclu-
sion?		Answer:	yes.	
ADS-B	Discussed	above.	
Safety	Committee	Scott	G.	and	Kelsey	Wildstone	read	aloud	the	report	from	the	safety	committee	investigation.		
(See	the	committee’s	written	report.)		John	thanked	the	safety	committee	for	their	report.		Randy	also	noted	the	
written	report	includes	photos	of	the	damage.		Kelsey	noted	Jon	himself	noted	the	Pirewall	damage	could	have	
been	there	from	the	plane’s	manufacture.		Randy	asks	whether	we	can	consider	this	matter	closed,	or	we	need	to	
discuss	it	next	meeting.		Florin	notes	the	tire	damage	looked	like	it	only	could’ve	happened	with	a	hard	landing.		
Kelsey	notes	the	committee	didn’t	have	access	to	the	tire	and	so	cannot	comment.		She	notes	we	should	engage	
the	safety	committee	before	doing	repairs	if	we	think	damage	might	require	such	a	committee.		Comment	from	
the	Ploor:	can	we	discuss	this	next	month,	to	follow	up	on	lessons	learned	and	or	procedure	changes.		John	says	
we	can.		Randy	asks	that	we	close	the	investigation	and	release	the	safety	committee	now,	and	take	up	those	other	
items	separately.		John	notes	the	safety	investigation	committee	has	completed	its	work.	
		
New	Business	 	
Member	in	Arrears	Alan	is	recommending	we	take	a	member’s	share	due	to	nonpayment,	bounced	checks,	etc.		
The	member	has	not	Plown	for	six	months.	He	has	not	made	payment	this	year.		Alan	has	provided	signiPicant	no-
tice	to	the	member.		Alan	moves	we	take	the	share	in	question,	sell	it	and	remit	any	residual	money	to	the	mem-
ber.		Randy	seconds.		The	motion	carries	unanimously.	
Gas	Pumps	no	longer	require	a	passcode.		Will	that	change?		Alan	says	the	airport	and	club	have	a	$1500	dis-
crepancy	in	our	fuel	balance.		Alan	has	started	discussion	with	them	on	that	topic.		The	airport	system	is	new,	and	
Alan	has	been	talking	with	them	about	things	they	need	to	correct	in	that	system.		Alan	believes	we	will	get	most	



of	that	$1500	back.		The	discrepancy	predates	the	new	system,	so	there	are	really	two	issues	here.		The	airport	
acknowledges	there	are	issues	with	the	new	system	and	they	are	working	on	them.	
Fall	Social	Mark	Kornei	asks	if	we	still	are	interested	in	having	one.		Answer:	Yes,	we	thought	you	were	working	
on	it.		Mark	and	Scott	will	work	on	it.	

Free	Klight	hour	won	by:	Tom	Patrick	

Meeting	adjourned	at:	8:11	
Next	Meeting:	Wednesday,	November	14,	2018	@	6:30	(Food	and	Social	@6:00),	Trotters	


















